Parish Council

Romany Cottage, Buckden

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA.

Tel: Skipton (01756) 760365

MINUTES
Minutes of the Annual Electors Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 13th May 2013 at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
In Attendance: Councillors Mr. G. Schofield, Ms. A. Peters, Mr. C. Clarke, Mr. P. Breen, Mr. T. Berry (Clerk)


District Councillor Mr. J. Roberts & 3 Parishioners. 

Apologies: County Councillor Mrs. S. Marshall and PC Ms. H. Rogerson.
2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.

The Minutes of the last Elector’s Meeting, May 2012 and April 2013 were presented and accepted. This was proposed by Mr. C. Clarke and seconded by Ms. A. Peters.
3.
Declaration of Interests. 

No Councillor declared any pecuniary or personal interest in any item on the Agenda when invited. The result of which may have made a difference in the outcome as decisions or recommendations are being made.

4.
Matters Arising.

4.1 Address by Mike Grierson, Morrison’s, about foreseeable road closures. 
Representatives from Yorkshire Water, Northern Utilities and Morrison’s were due to attend to explain the situation to both Councillors and Parishioners. All parties pulled out with no reason given at the last minute. Due to the extensive problems being caused to the geography of the area and their non-appearance, Mr. Schofield asked Mr. Roberts to take this matter up with our M.P. Mr. Julian Smith.
Yorkshire Water and Morrison’s want to extend their license for road closure until the end of November. This will be advertised locally in the Craven Herald this week. Great damage is being done to the verges and the Parishioners at Swarthghyll and Nethergill are concerned about guests not being able to gain access to their properties due to this road closure. There was also concern for visitors to Cowside which is owned by the Landmark Trust.
Landowners adjacent to the road workings are responsible for the verges. They are naturally very concerned that representatives from DEFRA will visit the area and take action against them due to extensive damage caused by the contractors.
The work now having gone on for 12 months is having detrimental effects on business and parishioners alike and everyone was hoping to be told when this problem would be resolved. 

Mr. Roberts also expressed his concern about the verges down Stubbin Lane that should have been returned to their original state prior to the commencement of worki beginning. This would mean the removal of the quarry bottoms laid in various places to try to ‘widen’ the useable road surface. Both he and CC Mrs S. Marshall had tried to contact the contractors for explanations but had made no headway.
4.2
Email – Den Tansey & DC Mr. J. Roberts – extension requested for road closure and report on its condition. (ref: 7979) – see above.

4.3
Review of Council’s work 2012 – 2013 Mr. G. Schofield.


Mr. Schofield thanked his fellow Councillors and Mr. Berry for their work and support given over the previous 12 months. He also thanked Mr. Peter Vetch and the Sustainability Group for their support and hard work. He thanked the public for their support along with DC Mr. J. Roberts and offered congratulations to CC Mrs. S. Marshall on her recent election success.
It is envisaged The Tour de France will feature greatly in the work the Council will be carrying out over the next 12 months. Gratitude was expressed in the up-grade of the broadband speeds which would encourage more people to be able to work from home whilst living in the Upper Dale.
Overall he thought the Council had had a decent year.

4.4 Correspondence following visit by Mr. David Butterworth & Mr. Gary Smith YDNPA including ‘Thank you’. (ref:7891, 7892, 7893, 7915, 7924, 7925) – noted.

4.5 Buckden Bridge – Mr. P. Breen. – Mr. Breen reported that he realised there were budget constraints but there were imminent dangers of some of the loose parapet stones falling either onto pedestrians or into the river. If these do fall down the road then is more than likely to be closed. It was felt that the most sensible solution would be to take down the stones in the problem area and rebuild. The bridge is a listed structure and was causing great concern. A further approach is to be made to NYCC.
4.6 Signage to Hawes on Village Green. (ref: 5241, 7911) Email – Area 5 – information that the correspondence with regard signage to Hawes is with their consultants, Jacobs. (ref: 7955) – DC Mr. J. Roberts is to try to resolve this.
4.7 Rural Yorkshire – grant offer? (ref: 7783) – Mr. Breen reported on this but on consideration felt the services being offered were not needed by the Village but asked the Clerk to have the details on Touchstone put on the Village Website.
4.8 Response to Mr. J. Noonan’s letter re: bench in memory of his wife. (ref: 7782, 7922) – As there had been no response to the Clerk’s letter, this item is now closed.
4.9 Email – request for re-positioning ‘dog poo bin’ at Buckden Bridge. (ref: 7908, 7914, 7920, 7921, 7927, 7932) DC Mr. J. Roberts to follow this up.
4.10
Copy of letter to Yorks. Dales Millennium Trust re: Swarthghyll Farm tree planting. (ref: 7923)


- noted.
4.11
Email – Chris Clark – Electrification quotes for installation at masts. (ref: 7858) As it was not clear from the quotes the exact nature of the work being quoted for, this is to be re-examined by Mr. P. Breen and
Mr. G. Schofield.
4.13
Email – YLCA – Declaration of Acceptance of Office of Chairman.  (ref: 7964) – Mr. Schofield signed the appropriate forms for acceptance of the Chairman’s post.
5.
District Councillors report

Mr. Schofield invited DC Mr. J. Roberts for his report.

Mr. Roberts thanked Mr. Schofield for his invitation and informed the Meeting that the introduction of the annual charge for emptying the brown bins was to be £24. Payment would be made to CDC who would issue a licence which would be attached to the bin for emptying.

CDC was concerned about the foreseeable closure of four residential homes run by Yorkshire Housing. Yorkshire Housing Management were to be called to order and asked to explain their actions.
Concern was being expressed about the closure of the car parks in Skipton during the ‘tourist season’ whilst water collection tanks were installed. A Councillor asked about disabled parking as she had experienced difficulty finding a suitable space recently. Mr. Roberts said this also was an area of concern for the Council. He was asked about the Bowling Green adjacent to the car park but informed that the value of this area was approximately £2.1m and politically could not be touched. There was also the problem of overnight parking by both 42 tonne wagons and coaches. This was a problem being addressed by CDC who would probably impose a charge on the vehicles. 

There was some concern with Boyes having opened where the old Co-op used to be. Stall holders were duplicating established market stalls.

The old CDC offices on Granville Street had been sold; this was to be demolished and redeveloped.
The Skipton – Buckden road was to be top dressed. This work is to commence on 23rd September.

CDC continues to be controlled by the Conservative Party following the recent elections.
Long Ashes had applied to extend the area for caravans onto adjoining fields to those used at present. YDNPA have turned down the original application so they are appealing. This appeal is to be heard on 4th June. Details and plans can be viewed on line.

There is a Public Hearing about the extension of YDNP which will extend to include Kendal, but Kirby Lonsdale will excluded from the Park.
Townhead Farm has asked to be extended and Grassington PC has objected although more workers would be employed as a result.
Recently medicines for patients up the Dale have stopped being delivered by the postman. Boots are to restart this service but deliveries will only be on a Thursday.
Mr. Schofield thanked Mr. Roberts for his comprehensive report.
6.
Correspondence received.

6.1
CDC – Parish Clerk’s Forum & Parish Liaison Meeting. (ref: 7897) – available.
6.2 Mrs. Anne Vetch – Letter regarding replacement of Lesley Taylor as Headteacher. (ref: 7895, 7935)

This letter was read out and concern was expressed that Heads of secondary schools were not aware of the needs of primary school children and there could be ensuing difficulties.
6.3 Email – TdeF Roadshow. (ref: 7898) – available.
6.4 NYCC – Craven Area Committee Agenda. (ref: 7899) – available.
6.5 CDC – Annual Parish Meetings. (ref: 7900) – available.
6.6 Email – YLCA – How parishes are working to boost growth. (ref: 7901) – available.
6.7 Email – NALC – Putting Communities First. (ref: 7902, 7966) – available.
6.8 Email – Salford Uni. ‘Professional Dev. Finance for Non-Financial Directors.’ (ref: 7903) – available.
6.9 Email – rsnonline, news digest 8 April, 15 April. (ref: 7904, 19, 41, 54) – available.
6.10 Email – Bentley Riviera Rally. (ref: 7905) – available.
6.11 Email – CDC – Community News – April 2013. (ref: 7906) – available.
6.12 Email – YLCA – Dept. for Communities & Local Govt Survey. (ref: 7907) – available.
6.13 Email – rsnonline – Rural Opportunities Bulletin. (ref: 7909) – available.
6.14 Email – Turkish Mini Drive. (ref: 7910) – available.
6.15 CDC – Parish Clerk’s Forum. (ref: 7912) – available.
6.16 Email – Goshelters – Bus Shelters. (ref: 7913) – available.
6.17 Email – YLCA – Employment of a Fund Raiser. (ref: 7916) – available.
6.18 Email – Pullman Venice. (ref: 7917) – available.
6.19 Email – Salford Uni. ‘The Modern China Inst. Launch Event.’ (ref: 7918) – available.
6.20 Julian Smith MP – Surgeries April – July 2013. (ref: 7929) – available.
6.21 Rural Action Yorkshire – ‘Country Air’. (ref: 7930) – available.
6.22
Email – CYAN Park Benches. (ref: 7933) – available.
6.23
Email – Volunteer Activist – Help us set up Bradford for Democracy. (ref: 7934) – available.
6.24 Email – CC Mrs. S. Marshall re: snow clearance at Oughtershaw, complaint from Mr. Bowdin. 
(ref: 7936, 7938) – available.
6.25
Email – Chris Clark requesting letter to YDMT is sent with a BPC letterhead and a ‘thank you’ has been sent to David Butterworth & Gary Smith. (ref: 7939, 7942) – available.
6.26
NYCC – Craven Area Committee – Vacancies for Co-opted Members. (ref: 7940) – available.
6.27 Email – YLCA – Employment of a Lengthsman. (ref: 7943) – available.
6.28 Email – YLCA – Protecting the Independent Press from Unfair Competition. (ref: 7944) – available.
6.29 Email – Tennyson Insurance. (ref: 7945) – available.
6.30 Email – NALC – Seeking help to petition our MP. (ref: 7946, 7952) – available.
6.31 Email – LCR – magazine subscription. (ref: 7947) – available.
6.32 Copy letter to YDMT re: Swarthghyll Farm tree planting. (ref: 7949) – available.
6.33 YDNPA – TdeF in the YDNP. (ref: 7950) – available.
6.34 Clerks & Councils Direct – Journal. (ref: 7951) – available.
6.35 Email – YLCA – Proposed Bill to cap precepts. (ref: 7953) – available.
6.36 Email – Chris Clark informing Clerk of Freya Harts email address. (ref: 7959) Thanks. (ref: 7961)
- available.
6.37 Email – CC Mrs. S. Marshall, copy press release from CDC ‘CDC to keep criminals out.’ (ref: 7960)

- available.
6.38
Email – CDC – Community News May 2013. (ref: 7963) - available.

6.39
Email – Whithill Direct – Information Boards. (ref: 7965) - available.
6.40
Email – DC Mr. J. Roberts – information on TdeF & Julian Smith’s MP surgeries. (ref: 7967) - available.
6.38 Email – YLCA - Craven Branch AGM. (ref: 7970) 
6.39 Email – YDNPA – Invitation to Mr. Schofield to launch of YDNPA Plan at Nethergill Farm. (ref: 7971)
 -available.

6.40 Email – YLCA – Planning Course. (ref: 7972) -available.
6.41 Email – YLCA – An Introduction to Local Councils, their administration and procedures for new councillors. (ref: 7973) -available.
6.42 Email – CDC – Notification of changes to Electoral Roll. (ref: 7974) -available.
6.43 Telephone message from Kate Hilditch inviting Councillors to their Meeting on 15thMay when representatives from ‘Welcome to Yorkshire,’ YDNPA & CDC will be speaking about TdeF. – noted.
6.44 Email – Local Council Services – Check & Go – service offering help with audit returns. (ref: 7975)
- available.
6.45
Email – YLCA – Parish Business plan Template. (ref: 7976) - available.
6.45 Email – YLCA – Employment Consultation – Community infrastructure Levy Further Reforms. 
(ref: 7977) - available.
6.46 Email – YLCA – ‘Planning’ training Day. (ref: 7978) - available.
6.47 Email – CDC – The Big Community Switch. (ref: 7980) - available.
6.48 Email – Yorkshire Dales – Nigel Metcalfe, new Area Ranger, introducing himself. (ref: 7981) To be 

invited to June Meeting, Clerk to arrange.
7.
Finance.


7.1
AON Insurance Policy + invoice. (ref: 7894) – Cheque for £287.95 sent.

7.2
Yorkshire Water – Goodwill Payment. (ref: 7896, 7926, 7931) - £1000 cheque banked.
7.3 O’Reilly – Audit account invoice. (ref: 7937) – Cheque for £66.00 sent.
7.4 BPC Accounts 2112/13. (ref: 7883) – Sent to Littlejohns by recorded post.
7.5 Northern Powergrid – Wayleave cheque. (ref: 7957) – Cheque for £6.90 banked.
7.6 Horton Landscaping invoice. (ref: 7962) – Cheque for £84.00 sent.
7.7 Ms. Ann Peters paid £13 being the sum due for the Council land at Cray.
8.
Planning.

8.1
YDNPA – Result of Planning Application for New Dwelling, Vicarage Field, Hubberholme. (ref: 7928)
- noted.
8.2 YDNPA – Further correspondence re: Bird Hide at Nethergill Farm. (ref: 7948) – noted.
9.
 Any other business.

9.1 Email – YLCA – ‘Do we have a Communication Policy?’ (ref: 7982) – available.
9.2 Email – CDC – Declarations of Interests. (ref: 7983) – this was discussed and Clerk asked to make information available on village web site.
9.3 Email – ‘Save our Beautiful Dale.’ (ref: 7984) – This item is about the envisaged expansion of Long Ashes caravan site. Councillors made aware when the Planning Meeting is to be held, Tuesday 4th June 10.00am, Grassington Town Hall.
9.4 Email – YDNPA – Gary Smith – inclusion to request courteous driving by visitors in their Visitor Information. (ref: 7985) – Details read out.
9.5 Email – YDNPA – Request that in future planning applications are sent electronically. (ref: 7986)
Councillors approved the idea of receiving planning applications by email. Clerk to confirm this.



As all business was concluded, the Chairman closed the Meeting at 10.10pm.



Chairman…………………………………………………  Date:
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